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April 19, 2004

Dear Honorable Mayor Gavin Newsom,

We face a potential disaster this summer and possibly for the next full fiscal year because of the lack of recreational opportunities for youth in San Francisco. Recently, the lack of safe spaces for young people to enjoy their free time has become a life and death issue with deaths occurring at unsafe late night events. Organizations such as Park Sessions and YouthSpace which have strived to provide engaging and positive recreational space for the youth of San Francisco are closing their doors because of budget cuts while others, such as CellSpace, no longer provide youth with event space because of the difficulty in dealing with San Francisco’s outdated entertainment laws pertaining to youth events coupled with police harassment. Simultaneously, the homicide rate is skyrocketing and youth no longer feel safe walking the streets. 

This, more than any other time in recent history, is a time when the City, and specifically the Recreation and Parks Department, must offer safe and engaging space and recreational opportunities for the young people of San Francisco. In order for Recreation and Parks Department to meet these needs, it needs a strong new General Manager that will make services for young people a top priority, building upon the youth recreational programs and policies that were developed under Elizabeth Goldstein. 

This new General Manager also needs to understand something that the outgoing General Manager understood; for youth to be truly engaged and served by the Recreation and Parks Department, the programming aimed at them should be developed and, when possible, implemented by other young people. We need Rec and Park’s new leader to be committed to continuing the development and institutionalization of Rec and Park’s Youth Advisory Committee as well as furthering such projects as the youth-led Studio 37 youth space. It will not be until San Francisco’s youth feel a greater sense of ownership over their parks and recreation spaces that the services Rec and Park offers will be fully utilized by young people, in particular those disadvantaged and “at-risk” youth that many of Rec and Park’s programs aim to serve.  

This year the Youth Commission's Youth Recreation & Services Committee held the “Recreation Revolution” hearing in which hundreds of youth, dozens of different community organizations, and several city officials came together to discuss the lack of safe recreation opportunities for youth in San Francisco. The general consensus among attendees was that with outdated entertainment laws, a lack of appealing recreation options, recreation centers that are unsafe and in poor condition, and with the impending budget cuts to the Recreation and Parks Department, San Francisco youth face the worst recreation crisis in history. This may lead to increased substance abuse, theft, and violence among young people. 

We have a chance to derail this freight train before it crashes into the mountain. By hiring a strong new General Manager for the Recreation and Parks Department, we can continue the dialogue as to how we are going to address this crisis. We ask that you make your selection of a new Recreation and Parks Department General Manager a priority and that you keep the urgent lack of services for young people in mind when making your decision.

Sincerely,

The San Francisco Youth Commission 
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